
 

Dear EC Community  
 
I hope you and your family have had an enjoyable summer and that you are all well. I’d                                   
like to take this opportunity to introduce myself; I am Emily Hopkinson and I am                             
incredibly excited  to be the new Head of Senior School at The English College.  
 
We are happy to inform you that we have received approval from KHDA for our                             
reopening plan and will be back in school from the 3oth August. In this letter I will outline                                   
the plan for the reopening of the Senior School. 
 
WHEN WILL MY CHILD ATTEND SCHOOL?  
 
As per the published school calendar, the first day of school for all students will be                               
August 30 2020. Orientation for new families in Year 10 to Year 13, and all students in                                 
year 12, will take place on August 27 2020. More detail will follow in the coming weeks. 
 
Please note that no ECAs will run in term 1. Also please note that there will also be no 
access to lockers during this period.  
 
WHAT WILL BE THE SCHOOL TIMINGS?  
 
The EC Senior School Day will operate within the normal school day timings. Students in                             
years 10 to 13 should aim to be at school between 7.30 and 7.40am for a 7.45 start. On a                                       
Sunday, Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday, year 10 and 12 students will finish school at                           
3.10pm and year 11 and 13 will finish at 3.20pm. On a Thursday, year 10 and 12 students                                   
will finish at 12.45pm and year 11 and 13 will finish at 12.50pm. This stagger will hopefully                                 
ease congestion.  
 
Please note: students in years 10 to 13 will be deemed as ‘late’ if they arrive after 7.40am                                   
and usual sanctions for being late will apply from this point forward.   
 
DROP OFF  
 
Anyone with a temperature above 37.5 ​°​C will not be allowed entry. These students will                             
be taken to a dedicated medical room within the school, where further temperature and                           
medical checks will be made, and families subsequently notified.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Students in years 10, 11 and 12 will enter the building via                       
the main entrance (​gate 5​). 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Students in year 13 will enter the building via the field gate                       
entrance (​gate 4​) 
 
 
 
 
Please see the diagram below to explain the entry point for year 12.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
HOW WILL A STUDENT GET FROM THE GATE, INTO THE BUILDING? 
 

1. Students will enter through gate 5, walk to the right of reception and up the ramp.  
 
 
 
Walk past and just behind the white wall on the right                     
hand side going past the front of the entrance. Do not                     
use this main entrance.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
2. Go up the ramp just outside and to the right of the main entrance.  

 
 
 
The ramp leads up to a small door that is both an entrance and                           
an emergency exit.  
 
 
 
 
 

3. Use this door to enter the ground floor.  
 
 
 
Students will use this to enter the building. Students must give way as                         
other year 12 students may be exiting through this door to leave the                         
building/site.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

4. This is the ground floor of the new building that will house all                         
year 12 students and lessons.  

 




